
PUBLIC NOTICE 
 

NOTICE OF COMPLETION 
OF A DRAFT AMENDMENT TO 
THE PORT OF LOS ANGELES 

PORT MASTER PLAN 
 
Pursuant to the California Coastal Act of 1976, the Los Angeles Harbor Department 
hereby gives notice to all interested persons, organizations, and agencies that a 
DRAFT AMENDMENT TO THE PORT OF LOS ANGELES CERTIFIED PORT 
MASTER PLAN has been prepared as follows: 
 

Draft Port Master Plan Amendment of 2017 – Map 
change to Planning Area 1 adds maritime support to 
three areas: 1) the visitor-serving commercial area at 
Berth 73A, 2) the institutional area adjacent to the 
municipal fish market (Canetti’s building), and 3) the 
proposed Jankovich barge area at B51. The map 
change is consistent with the addendum to the San 
Pedro Waterfront Project EIR for the Jankovich 
Company Relocation Project from June 2017.  

 
A public hearing on the draft amendment will be held on December 14, 2017, at 8:30 
a.m., during the regularly scheduled meeting of the Los Angeles Board of Harbor 
Commissioners at the Los Angeles Harbor Department Administration Building, 425 
S. Palos Verdes Street, San Pedro. 

 
Written comments may be submitted to the Port of Los Angeles Planning & Strategy 
Division, 425 S. Palos Verdes Street, San Pedro, CA 90731 or e-mailed to 
djordan@portla.org. Deadline for receipt of written or e-mailed comments is 5:00 
p.m., Thursday, December 14, 2017. The Draft Port Master Plan Amendment is 
available on the Port of Los Angeles website, www.portoflosangeles.org and 
available for public inspection at the Port of Los Angeles Planning & Strategy 
Division. 
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